From: Paul Henderson

To: Andrew Whiley

Cc: Council 2022-2025 (Elected Members); Executive Leadership Team (ELT); Councillor Support; Jackie
Harrison

Subject: RE: Food Truck at Macandrew Bay

Date: Wednesday, 23 July 2025 09:32:17 a.m.

Kia ora Councillor,
Further to your email below.

Earlier this month, while discussing the terms of his mobile trader permit, Mr Hanna advised one
of our Environmental Health Officers (EHO) that he had been parking his vehicle and trailer
across multiple angled parks in Macandrew Bay. The EHO informed him that this parking method
is inconsistent with the angled layout and therefore breaches transport regulations. As a result, it
also contravenes the conditions of his mobile trader permit under the Trading in Public Places
Bylaw.

While we hadn’t received any public complaints to date, the setup put Mr Hanna at risk of
breaching his permit conditions or receiving an infringement notice if a complaint is made orif a
parking officer is enforcing in the area.

To help resolve this, we've consulted with our Parking Enforcement team, Parks and Recreation,
and the Transport team. We’ve also followed up with a phone call to Mr Hanna to suggest the
following options:

Reverse his trailer into the angled parks and unhitch it, allowing him to comply with the

correct parking angle.

® Relocate to a street with parallel parking spaces, where occupying two or parks is
permitted.

® Apply for a permit through PARS to park on DCC-owned land, such as the nearby boat
club.

® Make a submission to the Transport Regulations team to have the area assessed for

improved mobile trader parking options.
Mr Hanna confirmed he has already been in contact with PARS to apply for a permit at the boat
club for the next few months and expressed interest in making a submission regarding parking
changes in Macandrew Bay. We will follow up with an email to Mr Hanna containing details
about this process.

Ka mihi,
Paul H

Paul Henderson
ACTING GENERAL MANAGER CUSTOMER & REGULATORY

P 034774000 | DD 034746808 | M 021530456 | E paul.henderson@dcc.govt.nz
Dunedin City Council, 50 The Octagon, Dunedin
PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054
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From: Andrew Whiley <Andrew.Whiley@dcc.govt.nz>
Sent: Sunday, 13 July 2025 2:57 p.m.

To: Jackie Harrison <Jackie.Harrison@dcc.govt.nz>
Subject: Food Truck at Mac Andrew Bay

HiJackie,

Just following up on this Facebook post. Can it please be passed on to the appropriate
staff member for a response.

Hi Errol's Kitchen here. Im missing my Mac bay visits. And | really want to Come back on
Thursdays. The DCC arnt happy with me parking outside the park as it's parallel parking on
angle parks. So I'm looking for another location. Any help on this would be gratefully
accepted

Errol. . Thank you

Can | please get clarity of this?

® \Vas there an issue over how many parks they took up?

® \Was there any reason why the trailer was parked parallel?
® |sthere any other space available?
°

Have all options been explained to the owners of Errol’s Kitchen?

| know how sometimes these posts are put up but without full details so | look forward to
response.

Cheers
Andrew
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